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2. The Board was reorganized as follows:
Bill Babcock nominated LeRoy Craig for Chairman.

Affirmative vote was unanimous.
Dr. Charles Lehnan nominated Donna Brizee for Vice

Chairman. Donna Brizee nominated Dr. Charles Lehrman for
Vice Chairman. Dr. Charles Lehrman was appointed Vice
Chairman with affirmative votes by Donna Brizee and Bill
Babcock.

Bill Babcock nominated Donna Brizee for Clerk of the
Board. Affirmative vote was unanimous.

Bill Babcock moved that John M. Mason be reappointed as
Secretary/Treasurer. Affirmative vote was unanimous.

3. Dr. John Martin reported on enrollment trends during the
open spring registration period of the last seven weeks.
Overall, it was felt that the extended registration period
was very successful. It lowered the average number of
students registered per day down from 374 to 105.

4. Dr. Jerry Beck advised the Board that the extended
registration period had allowed him to spread classes and
load classes more evenly. He reported that we had 225
closed sections but continued to open new sections to
accommodate new students.

Dr. Beck also stated that faculty overload was less
than in the past and that he would continue to work on
lowering class sizes in critical areas.

5. The President reported that the Legislative Luncheon
held in conjunction with North Idaho College was very
successful. Two of our students, Brooks Crowe and Sheila
Thompson, were also able to meet with Governor Batt.

The President invited Board members to attend future
Legislative Luncheons.

6. The President reviewed Governor Batt’s budget
recommendations. The Governor recommend a 10.3% increase
for community colleges which was slightly below mainte0.12 Tm
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ADJOURNMENT was declared at



COLLEGE OF SOUTHERN IDAHO
TRUSTEE’S OATH OF OFFICE

I do solemnly swear that I will support the
Constitution of the United States and the Constitution and
the laws of the State of Idaho; that I will faithfully
discharge all the duties for the office of Trustee of the
College of Southern Idaho according to the best of my
ability, so help me God.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this 17th day of January,
1995.

Secretary/Treasurer
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Constitution of the United States and the Constitution and
the laws of the State of Idaho; that I will faithfully
discharge all the duties for the office of Trustee of the
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SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this 17th day of January,
1995.
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Analysis ofEnrollment Trendsfor Spring 1995 Semester

There are two differences between registration for Spring 1995 and registration for Spring 1994.

First we extended the preregistration period from five days to eight days and alphabetized it to

control the flow. Second, we opened registration to all students on the day immediately following

the close of preregistration. The open registration period lasted for seven days, was closed down

during Christmas break, then was reopened for nine days beginning January third. This totaled to

sixteen days for open registration.

Benefits derived from the open registration process include; elimination of the need for an arena

style registration just prior to the beginning of the semester; the virtual elimination of lines for

students; financial aid requests made earlier; and reduced stress for CSI personnel and students.

An additional possible benefit is that some students may have enrolled because registration was

available when they were ready. If they had been made to wait, they may not have registered.

Negatives caused by the open registration process include; advising staffwere not busy during the

January 10-13 period; a fill complement of advisers were not available during the January 3-9

period. However, at least ninety percent of the students registering at this time are new students

who need to enroll in core classes reducing the need for program specific advisers.

Statistics on Preregistration (8 days)

Enroll Division Count Type 1994 1995 Percent Change

Academic Headcount 1509 1556 3.11%

Fm 1299.33 1344.07 3.44%

Vocational Headcount 438 448 2.28%

FTE 422.67 423.40 0.17%

Totals Headcount 1947 2004 2.93%

FTh 1722.00 1767.47 2.64%

Average per Day Headcount 389 251 -35.48%
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U
5. Standard V - Educational Program and Its Effectiveness requires that a

member college’s curricular offerings be institutionally supported to effectively





We are listing computer terminals and supplies as items
on our joint sale with the Twin Falls School District on
January 21, 1995 at the West One Complex. These are mostly
old dedicated terminals, obsolete printers and parts that
are of no use to us or the school districts.

Some of the equipment looks great but is really
obsolete and unusable. We will probably end up hauling some
of it to the dump.

The public may not perceive that this great looking
equipment is worthless so we may get some calls.

If you have any questions or concerns, please give me a
call at 933—9554 ext 2203.


